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We have had a busy year with a steady flow of interesting people visiting. We are still open twice a month, 1st Thursday and 2nd Saturday. We learn as much from our visitors as they do from us. 

In July, we opened for a visit by a group from Orpington. They took a great interest in our exhibits and were grateful for the tea and biscuits we provided. We have already been asked if we would open one evening for an historic group from Swanley to visit. 

We had stall at the Fete on the Common, as we do every year, and this year we were very busy with people interested in their local history. 

Our latest acquisition is a very rusty bucket with no bottom in it and rust holes decorating it. It was dug up at the rear of one of the houses in Common Lane. It was found down a well and is thought to have belonged to the local blacksmith. It has pride of place on top of one of the cabinets. It's worth a visit to the Centre to see it. 

If you have anything interesting to show us, please pop in. If you want details of families or buildings, please pop in.
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